
Who Should Pay For Auto Insurance? 

In 2019, Michigan became the final state in the nation to abandon no-fault automobile insurance, 
moving back to a tort-based system in which accident survivors must sue at-fault drivers in hopes of 
recovering medical and other economic damages. 

Modeled in the 1970s on the successful no-fault workers compensation insurance laws of states 
throughout the nation, the goals of no-fault auto insurance were to reduce litigation and improve 
medical care for accident survivors.i 

But no-fault auto premiums turned out to be higher than expected and above the tolerance level of 
most drivers, who signaled a willingness to take their chances on litigation, liability, and inadequate 
medical coverage in exchange for lower premiums. Lawmakers responded by going back to tort auto 
insurance, pushing auto accident survivors back into the courts and back onto Medicaid. (Most 
catastrophic injury survivors in a tort-based system end up in bankruptcy and on public assistance.)ii 

So how has no-fault workers compensation insurance succeeded, while no-fault auto insurance has 
failed? Inadequate cost controls might have played a role,iii but the main reason is that workers 
compensation premiums are paid entirely by the employer as a business expense, whereas auto 
insurance premiums have always fallen entirely on the driver to pay with after-tax disposable income, 
even though it is widely acknowledged that both types of accidents involve similar issues of shared 
responsibility.iv 

In fact, many drivers, passengers, pedestrians, and cyclists are injured or killed in auto accidents each 
year through absolutely no fault of their own, and for those drivers who are at fault to some degree, the 
error is often minor and is typically the final thing to go wrong in a chain of events that include car and 
road design. Just as employers share responsibility for workplace accidents, so too do automakers and 
those who design and build our roads share responsibility for auto accidents.v 

All of this suggests automakers and others responsible for auto transportation safety in Michigan should 
bear the expense, if not for the entire auto policy premium, at least for the portion that covers no-fault 
insurance for catastrophic auto injuries in the state. Indeed, this concept is supported by a growing 
number of researchers, especially considering recent advances in crash-avoidance technology that give 
automakers more control over auto transportation safety.vi 

The result would be timely medical care for auto accident survivors and dramatically lower overall costs 
for the consumer. New car buyers would see slightly higher prices, but the increase would be far 
outweighed by the savings drivers would see in the medical and liability portions of their auto insurance 
premiums. Economic analysis shows the average Michigan household would save almost $700 per year 
off what they are currently paying.vii 

This simple but fundamental change in our auto insurance law would produce a fairer, more efficient, 
and more affordable way of insuring against auto accident injuries in Michigan. 
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